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Abstract

Legionella is the bacteria that causes Legionnaires’ disease which is the respiratory
infection. This bacteria can be found in natural water and man-made water, such as cooling tower
" for air conditioning system. This research had collected water samples from 21 cooling towers and
30 trays of the air-conditioners which were uséd more than 1 year. The total 51 water samples were
examined for Legionella spp. but none was found, included coliform bacteria and Staphylococcus .
spp. On the other hands, total bacteria from water samples which were collected from the cooling
towers were 7.03x10° CFU/ml in average and from trays of air-conditioners were 4.12x10°
CFU/ml in average. They were found glucose-nonfermenting Gram negative bacilli which were
Pseudomonas, Acinetobacter, Flavobacterium and Alcaligenés in both sample groups, the biofilms
could be seen in the éooling tower even they were maintenance with biocides and corrosion
iﬁhiiwitors. Since the climate in Thailand is suitable for Legionella proliferation. Thus, it is
necessary to be aware of the Legionella dissemination by following the Departrhent of Health’ s

recommendation.





